
      Brass Community School– 6400 15th Ave, Kenosha, WI 53143                                 

Important Dates: 

October  11– Family Night (see flyer on page 3)   

October 6– PTO Meeting in the library @ 8:50 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. and 6:30 p.m. 

to 7:30 p.m.                                                            

October 17– 21—Red Ribbon Week      

October 20– K. & Gr. 1 Dental Varnishing   

October 26-28– Parent/Teacher Conferences   

October 27– Early Release (12:46 p.m.)                            

October 28– No School 

From the Principal- 

I can’t believe that we are finishing up our first month of 

school.  I am so proud of all the hard work your     students 

have been doing so far.  I am also very pleased with our   

Attendance in the month of  September which was 97.16%.  

Way to go!!!  Please remember to take a look through  your 

child’s Wednesday folder for  important weekly                     

information.  We are going to have an amazing 2016-17 

school year!  

Mr. Kaufmann  

OCTOBER 

2016 

Brass Community News    

REGISTRATION FEES  

Registration fees are $44.00 and 4K is $22.00.  

All registration fees will be due on or before December 1.  

Supervision begins 

at 8:30 a.m. Students are 

brought into the building 

at 8:35 a.m. and will      

remain in the gym until 

8:45 a.m.  Please be 

mindful when dropping 

your child off. 

PARKING LOT REMINDERS!! 

Parents driving their child(ren) to school can begin drop off at 8:35am in the main parking circle located 
on the front (east) side of the building.  Staff will supervise the students in the gym until 8:45 at that time 
the students will be walked to their classrooms.  Parents choosing to walk their child into the building 
may do so at 8:35, but those parents must use a parking spot to come into the building.  This process is 
to help ensure the safety of our families as they cross the parking lot to enter the building.  Please re-
member that vehicles are NOT permitted on the playground at any time.  Also, the parking circle on the 
south side of school is for licensed Day Cares and Buses only.   



SCHOOL SCHEDULE 

8:45  First Bell– students should be in 

the gym in their lines waiting. 

8:50 Tardy Bell– students entering the 

building after this time will be marked    

tardy.  Students must sign in the office for 

a pass to class. 

8:50—9:10 —School-Wide breakfast 

program/fresh start 

8:50—11:57 —Pre-School Session 1 

12:38—3:50—Pre-School Session 2 

BUILDING SAFETY 

ALL VISITORS are REQUIRED to enter through 

the main office where there is a camera and 

buzzer.  Please state your name and the purpose 

of your visit and you will be let in. Upon entering 

the office, there is a laptop computer that is used 

to print a     visitor pass.  Help is available if 

needed.  All non-employees MUST have a pass 

to enter the building  beyond the main office af-

ter the school day begins.   

 

Parent/Teacher  

Conferences 

We are very excited to announce that 

our parent-teacher conferences are 

coming up Oct. 26 (4-7 p.m.),         

27 (5-7 p.m.) and 28 (8-10 a.m.). 

Consulting with our teachers is a great 

way to learn what is going on in school 

and how your child is progressing. We 

are striving for 100% attendance. The 

conference is approximately 15 

minutes, so please be prepared. Thank 

you in advance for helping to improve 

Pumpkins AFTER Dark 

November 4th—  

5 to 8 p.m. 

Come join us for a family 

event filled with a night of 

games, food and fun.   



YOU MUST    

REGISTER  

TO ATTEND! 

CLASSROOM HAPPENINGS!!! 
Pre-K 

We have been in school for almost a month!  We are getting to know each one of our kiddos and 

enjoying them greatly!!  We have been learning a lot of new things including routines, sched-

ules, carpet behaviors, hallway procedures, listening, and using kind words with friends.   

Literacy:  We are learning the letters in our names and how to write them. 

Math Corner:  We are discovering shapes in our world especially circle, triangle, square and   
rectangle. 

Kindergarten 

In our classes we are pleased to welcome Mrs. Fisher as our new kindergarten teacher.  Our 

class sizes are all much more manageable.  We are working on letter recognition and letter 

sounds.  This month we will be taking a PALS test. (Print Awareness and    Letter Sounds).   We 

are also counting to 100.  The best thing that you can do for your child is to read to them every 

day. 



Grade 1 

First Graders have been busy becoming readers and writers.  Students are reading to self daily 
for 11 minutes.  Be on the look for Weekly Reading Bags to be sent home on Mondays.       
Students should practice reading books nightly and return books in the bag by Friday in order 
to receive new books.  Students are learning the skills and strategies of what a "good reader" 
does.  Students are becoming writers through the use of Narrative Writing.  We are learning 
about what plants need to grow and it was very exciting to see our plants growing.  Students 
have been counting and writing their numbers to 120.  We are also using place value blocks to 

represent numbers and to help us add and subtract.  So as you 
can see first grade is very busy! 

Grade 2 

Math: We are working on adding and subtracting numbers less than 1000. We 
are learning different strategies to be able to add and subtract quickly. We have 
started rocket math and are practicing daily! Starting in October, students will 
be working on Compass Learning daily during our intervention block.  
 
2nd grade Reading news;  This month we are working on asking questions about 

the story, making predictions, finding the main idea, and talking about the    

characters of the story.  You can help your child by having them read for 20 

minutes nightly and have them tell you about 

the story.  In Writing we are working on   

writing narratives, writing a story about a 

small moment and adding details to the    

story.   

Grade 3 

Oh, the life of a crayfish! These marvelous creatures have had the pleasure of 
living in our wonderful 3rd grade classrooms. The current study of "The    
Structures of Life Animals" has kicked off our primary focus in Science. We have 
been given a multiple of these crusty creatures to live and survive in the     
habitats we have created for them in our classrooms. Through observations and 
research, our 3rd graders are expanding their knowledge of these crustaceans. 
In Reading and Writing, we are building a community of readers and writers by 
increasing their stamina in both areas. The students are focusing on their     
understanding of story elements in Non-fiction and making solid predictions   
using their knowledge base. The current writing focus has been on sharing their 
own narrative stories with developing ideas and editing our work. In math, we 
have dove in beginning multiplication and are solving problems using pictures 
and arrays. Finally, Social Studies has kicked off with learning about          
Communities and an introduction to the study of Kenosha. It has been a busy, 
fun and productive month in September!  



4th Grade-  So far this year the fourth grade team has been working really hard! We have    

already earned a PBIS grade level incentive of popsicles outside and are hard at work to earn 

our next incentive of a dance party!   In science, we have started our unit on water and have   

already done a few investigations testing out the different properties of water.   In reading we 

started off the year getting into our routines, and we are now in our realistic fiction genre. We 

have looked at the story elements and are now working on thinking about the characters and 

their traits along with making inferences about the characters.   In writing, some classes are 

working on writing fiction stories with a big emphasis on adding dialogue and scenes and others 

are working on writing personal narratives.   In math we also started out the year getting into our 

routines and we are working on numbers in base ten. Students are focusing on place value and 

deciphering word problems.  In social studies students are learning about the five regions of the 

United States.  We are looking forward to a great year!  

5th Grade-  Fifth grade students are busy learning about realistic 

fiction, writing in our writing journals and using our library books to  

practice our reading strategies of prediction and summarizing.  In     science, we are learning 

about different types of environments.   We have created new insects and are writing a realistic 

fiction story of how they were discovered.   We are looking forward to sharing the "BUG       

STORIES" with you at conferences.  Each student should be selecting a realistic fiction book 

from the library this month.   Please encourage your students to read for 20 minutes every 

night.  This is one of the best ways to help support their learning.   

Physical Education-  All students will be participating in the Fitness Testing in Physical       
Education.  It is called the Pacer test- Testing your child's cardiovascular endurance (Aerobic 
Capacity).  Students will perform the Sit N Reach- Testing your child's flexibility, Curl             
ups- Testing your child's abdominal strength and endurance, and Push ups- Testing your child's    
upper body strength.     

 

Art-  All students have had the opportunity to explore drawing by using their creative            
imagination. 

 

 



NOTES FROM THE MUSIC ROOM  

We are off to a great start! During this past month, we have been busy singing and learning 
about many things. The Kindergarteners have been learning to find their singing voices and to 
match pitches, and to move and play instruments to a steady beat. The first and second graders 
have reviewed the difference between steady beat and rhythm, and are exploring the way    
music moves at different tempos, or speeds. Ask them to tell you the difference between presto 
and largoéthose are two of our vocabulary words this month. The third and fourth graders are 
working hard on reading the notes of the treble clef. Fourth graders will be bringing home a 
note about our upcoming recorder unit, so watch for that in Wednesday folders! Fifth grade has 
been learning about the many ways music is used in society and in the world. They have each 
been asked to find a song that ópumps them upò, as well as one that makes them feel calm and 
peaceful. This is part of the process of learning about musical styles and expression. 4th and 5th 
grade choir has also begun rehearsing, and Orchestra and Band lessons are in full swing, too. 
Stay tuned for information about concert dates and other music news!  

PBIS NEWS 

We had an exciting PBIS Kick-Off Assembly the first week of school.  Students were reminded of 
how to earn Brass Bucks and how to use them at the Doghouse.  Students also participated in a 
school wide PBIS Matrix Walk.  During the matrix walk the students practiced the expectations 
for each matrix.  It has been very exciting as all grade levels have earned their first Grade Level 
Incentive.  Students had pop sickles while out at recess!  All Grade Levels are busy earning 
Brass Bucks toward their 2nd Incentive.  Please ask your student how they can earn Brass 
Bucks!  Be looking for a PBIS Monthly Newsletter beginning in October.  This newsletter will 
have upcoming PBIS events and important information. 


